

FACULTY/STAFF NEWSLETTER

VOLUME 2, ISSUE 3

Orientation/In-Service Scheduled

Faculty and staff members who have been hired since July 1 will attend a two-day orientation program Monday and Tuesday, September 13 and 14. A complete schedule has been mailed to all new employees.

Orientation sessions include a welcome by *President Cundiff*, an overview of the University System and Floyd College's administrative structure by *Vice President for Student Affairs Harold Boyd*, information on transfer and career programs, joint programs with Coosa Valley and North Metro Technical Institutes, and continuing education programs.

The group will be treated to a lunch sponsored by the Floyd College Foundation. The Monday afternoon session will focus on students and student services.

On Tuesday, career issues will be discussed by *Director of Human Resources Beth Rogers*. A campus tour will be followed by lunch on the lawn with SGA officers. The afternoon session for faculty only will focus on teaching.

Richard Hays, professor of physics and math, has coordinated the In-Service program for faculty. On Wednesday, September 15, faculty will be welcomed back with a continental breakfast at 9 a.m. A full faculty and staff meeting will be held 9:30 a.m.-12 noon in the cafeteria. Fringe benefits will be discussed and new faculty and staff members will be introduced. Afterwards, Dr. George Rolle of Smyrna will give a presentation on Diversity.

A faculty business session will be held on Wednesday afternoon in B-200.

On Thursday, faculty members will attend one-hour sessions on computer usage beginning at 9 a.m. In the afternoon, committee organizational meetings will be held.

A picnic for all faculty and staff members and their families will be held Thursday evening at 6:30 p.m. by the Pavilion. (This activity was previously listed as Wednesday evening.)

On Friday morning, *George Pullen*, *chairman*, *Division of Distance Learning*, will discuss his area. In the afternoon, sessions on Admissions, Humanities, Natural Sciences & Mathematics, Laser Disc, FCS 101, Total Quality Management and the Library will be held.

Foundation Receives GA Power Grant

The Floyd College Foundation received a \$7,200 grant from the Georgia Power Foundation last Thursday for four scholarships.

The check was presented by Dwight Evans, executive vice president for External Affairs at Georgia Power and the newest member of the Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia. Mr. Evans was accompanied by Bob Bowling, district manager of Georgia Power, and Perry Boren, plant manager, Plant Hammond.

Mr. Bowling, a member of the Floyd College Foundation, requested a \$3,500 grant from the Georgia Power Foundation last year for the Floyd College Foundation. After a year's delay in budget requests, an additional request went in from the Rome District, Plant Hammond, and the Cartersville District of Georgia Power. A grant of \$7,200 was approved.

President Cundiff and Mary Louise Lever accepted the check on behalf of the Foundation.

Folks

Congratulations to Kim and *Drew Tonsmeire* (SBDC Center Manager) on the birth of their first child, a son named Zachary William. The baby was born on August 27.

Keep the following people in your thoughts and prayers: Jenny and Ken Weatherman (associate professor of physical education) on the loss of their newborn son; the grandson of Ruthie Lawler, (publications editor), who continues in Grady Memorial Hospital; and Nancy Patrick (secretary, NMTI office) whose father is ill in the hospital.

Betty Nolen, associate professor of accounting, has become a Certified Management Accountant, having successfully completed a comprehensive examination on accounting and related subjects and satisfying the required two years of management accounting experience. The CMA title is held by 13,085 accountants.

Activities

The following continuing education courses will be offered in the coming weeks:

- Slide Your Way to Fitness--Lateral Motion Training
- *Beginning Golf (ages 16 & over)
- . Handling Incoming Calls
- Introduction to Investments
- *Professional Paralegal Program
- Drug Prevention Through Student Activities
- · WordPerfect I
- Taming of Operating System: Intermediate DOS Techniques
- Certified Professional Secretary--Economics and Management
- Effective Business Communications

Floyd College Folks & Features is published biweekly on Fridays. Deadline for copy is 12 noon Tuesday prior to publication. Information should be typed and submitted to the Public Information Office.

Recycling Update

Success is still the big word at Floyd College in recycling. This past year, through recycling we reduced the waste going to the landfill by 832 cubic yards, a reduction of 40 percent over 1990-91 fiscal year. This resulted in a savings of garbage pickup fees for Floyd College in the amount of \$1,500.

From the sale of 1,472 lbs. of aluminum cans, 12,298 lbs. of corrugated cardboard and 4,562 lbs. of mixed office paper, we collected \$535. Therefore, the net savings for Floyd College from sales and garbage pickup fees is \$2,035.

The continuing success for the Floyd College Recycling Program is mainly credited to the staff. Only limited commitment has been indicated by faculty and students. Plant operations is to be commended for their commitment to this program. We all need to work together, however, to continue the successful program they began.

September 10, 1993